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Countdown to MPS completion 

Work is powering ahead at the MPS with the  

remaining sections of construction scheduled for  

completion by the end of May.  

There has been significant progress despite the  

closure of the facility during the January bushfires and the 

current coronavirus pandemic. Major milestones include: 

 refurbishment of the existing Residential Aged Care wing 

 extensive landscaping and community garden 

 a new main entrance access road and car park 

 demolition of the old hospital buildings 

The building will be handed over from the contractor to 

Murrumbidgee Local Health District when the  

remaining works are complete. 

http://www.snswlhd.health.nsw.gov.au/
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Workers (pictured below) laying the concrete footpath in  

November 2019. By March 2020 (right) the surrounding  

garden is in full bloom, thanks to some much-needed rain. 

Above: new garden beds have been planted outside the newly 

refurbished residential age care wing  

Below: the interior courtyard  

Above: the landscaped Cultural garden was completed in 

collaboration with the local Aboriginal community and a 

double-sided mural will be painted soon  

Progress in pictures 
There were opportunities for the community to 

visit the facility in 2019 when the residential aged 

care wing opened in July and the reception and 

Emergency Department opened in November. 

Here are some photos of the progress since  

January 2020 for those who haven’t had the 

chance to see it for themselves. 

http://www.snswlhd.health.nsw.gov.au/

